
     

May 10, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Emergency Operations Center Renovation in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Huntington Park, located at 6550 

Miles Ave, Huntington Park, CA 90255.  

 

This project will renovate the Huntington Park Emergency Operations Center, The project is to 

improve ADA accessibility, safety and security upgrades, telecommunications upgrades, meeting 

and briefing areas, multi-use zones for training, IT upgrades, secured storage for public safety 

equipment, press areas for public information briefings, floor, ceiling and wall treatments, 

mechanical upgrades to HVAC, electrical, mechanical, plumbing, and furniture fixtures and 

equipment. The project is an appropriate use of federal fund because it will continue to support 

emergency response operations in Huntington Park, for the surrounding area, and contribute to 

public safety. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and 5305(a)(5).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
       Robert Garcia 

       Member of Congress


